
Date: 4/13/2023

To: State Agencies

From: State Procurement Office

Re: Offshore Data Provision Important Notice: Please Review

Our Risk Management team, Compliance team, and Homeland Security would like to remind state
agencies that terms like the Offshore Data provision should only be revised (a) at the contract (not
task/purchase order) level and (b) after review by Homeland Security (to assess state data security
risks) and Risk Management (to ensure that the insurance coverage under the contract is sufficient
to cover increased risks to the State).

For questions regarding data security, including any changes to offshore data term, please contact
Homeland Security at GRC@AZDOHS.gov

● For Risk Management assistance, please contact James.Abdo@azdoa.gov
● For Compliance needs, please contact SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov
● For IT Procurement needs, please contact JohnRedHorse@azdoa.gov

Thank you,
SPO Compliance
ADOA – State Procurement Office | State of Arizona
100 North 15th Avenue, Suite 305, Phoenix, AZ 85007
SPOCompliance@azdoa.gov


